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              THE ASHBY COUNCIL ON AGING NEWSLETTER 

        

   SENIOR SCOOP  
 

· April 2018 ·  
 

895 Main St. Ashby, MA 01431    (978) 386-2424 ext. 27    coa@ashbyma.gov 

Our Mission: The Ashby Council on Aging (COA) is dedicated to enhancing the quality of life of  
Ashby residents by offering services that strive to promote each personôs  

independence and healthy, successful aging. 

COA DIRECTOR 
 

Corey Harju 
Phone: 978-386-2424 (ext. 27) 

Office Hours: Wednesdays 9 - 12:00  
OR By Appointment 

The COA is located in the Ashby Town Hall (Lyman 
Building) 895 Main St.,  3rd floor. There is an  elevator 

on the back of the building for easy access. 

COA BOARD: 

Nancy Catalini,  Chair   

Jo Helander, Vice Chair & Treasurer 

Nadine Callahan, Secretary 

Linda Stacy 

Leslie Anderson 

Linda Mikkola   
 

Council on Aging Meetings: 
The Ashby Council on Aging meets on the second 
Wednesday of each month at 3:30 pm (except July and 
August) at the COA Aging Office, located in the Ashby 
Town Hall (Lyman Building) 895 Main St., 3rd floor.  
Meetings are open to the public and all are welcome to 

Dates to Remember: 

April 5thðAES Benefit Volleyball Match 

April 7th -  Musician Tom OôConnell @ the 
Ashby Library 

April 11th - Next COA Meeting 

April 12th - Indigenous Landscapes @ the 
Ashby Library 

April 14th - Boy Scout Spaghetti Supper @ 
Ashby Legion 

April 18th - Chat & Chew with the COA  
  Director, Corey Harju 

April 19thð Magic Show @ the library 

April 23rd - Town Election 

April 26thð Cover Crop Workshop @ the  
Ashby Library 

April 27thð FAM Art in Bloom Senior Day 

May 5th - Annual Town Meeting 

See inside for details... 

Dear Ashby,  

     Spring is coming! As a gardener, this time of year 

fills me with an excited anticipation, and a nagging 

impatience. Iôm ready to get outside and get to work 

in the garden - dig in the dirt, plant some seeds, and 

watch them grow. I would be writing this outside if 

it werenôt for the 2 feet of frozen snow covering the 

patio furniture. If Mother Nature has a heart, by the 

time youôre reading this, April showers are hopeful-

ly doing their job ï washing the away the remains 

of winter, uncovering the crocuses and daffodils, 

and warming the ground enough for me to plant 

some snow peas.  

     Like my anticipation for spring yardwork, Iôm 

ready to roll up my sleeves and get to work as Ash-

byôs new Council on Aging Director. Over the past 8 

weeks, Iôve been working with the COA Board of Di-

rectors, Iôve met with many of our town officials, 

and Iôve attended training by the Massachusetts Of-

fice of Elder Affairs, all in an effort to achieve the 

COAôs mission: to enhance the quality of the lives of 

Ashbyôs senior residents. The standard of this 

quality is determined by...(Cont. page 2) 

 From the Director -  
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 From the Director continued... 

(Cont. from page 1)é 

each of us and so the COA needs all of Ashby 

to participate in the discussion on needs of 

seniors now and in the future.  

     During these last days of winter, as we all 

picture what this summerôs flower beds and 

veggie gardens will look like, take a moment 

to imagine what your summers in Ashby will 

look like 20, 30, or 40 years from now. What 

services will you need and want? Participate 

in planting the seeds of our future Ashby by 

coming to a COA meeting, sending us an 

email, giving us a call, or simply stop by the 

COA office. 

Take care of each other out there. 
Your COA Director, 
Corey E. Harju 

 Pick up your FREE File of Life Magnet 

at the COA office! 

Medical emergencies cause confusion, panic and ur-

gency. Paramedics arrive on the scene with no infor-

mation about the person in need. Seconds can make 

the difference between life and death. File of Life puts 

answers at fingertips. File of Life has already saved 

thousands of lives. It is 

an absolute asset to 

emergency prepared-

ness, and peace of mind, 

for every household and 

community across the 

nation.  

MEALS ON WHEELS 
The Ashby COA through Montachusett Opportunity 

Council provides meals to seniors who require assis-

tance with meal preparation.  
 

Eligibility: Must be at least 60 years of age and 

homebound.  Requested donation is $2.25 per meal. 
  
Call the Ashby COA office at 978-386-2424 

ext. 27 if you would like to receive Meals on 

Wheels. 

MEDICARE ADVOCACY PROJECT (MAP) 

The MAP Project provides advice, guidance, and free 

legal representation to Massachusetts elders and per-

sons with disabilities who are trying to obtain Medi-

care and quality health care.  For help with any road-

blocks to obtaining adequate healthcare coverage, 

please call: Community Legal Aid Worcester

(508) 752-3718  

405 Main Street, 4th floor 
Worcester , MA 01608  

SUPPORT GROUPS 
(Please call site to verify date/time) 

 

CAREGIVER SUPPORT GROUP 
Montachusett Home Care Corp. 
680 Mechanics St., Leominster 

(800) 734-7312 
Meets 3rd  Thursday of  the Month  

10:00ð11:15 am 

ALZHEIMERôS SUPPORT  

The Highlands 
335 Nichols Rd., Fitchburg 

(978) 343-5368 
Meets first Thurs. of the month 6 p.m. 

WIDOWHOOD SUPPORT  
Montachusett Home Care Corp. 
Facilitator: Peter Sylvia 
(800) 734-7312 

Meets Thursdays 5:30 p.m.

ASHBY COUNCIL ON AGING VAN 
MART Shuttle Service is available to all eligible (60 

years or older, or ADA qualified) individuals.  Ashby 

residents may use the van Monday - Friday for medi-

cal appointments, social day care, and shopping.  The 

van is available from 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. To apply 

and schedule use please call: 
 

Jennifer Collins  

Monday through Thursday at  

386-2501, ext. 11  

 Resources 



3 

 Resources 

A Message From The Town Nurse: 
 Happy Spring, everyone! I�¶m hoping we are leaving this tough flu & �µsick�¶��season behind to en-
joy the sunshine and fresh air. A friendly reminder from your neighborhood nurses: Help us spread 
the word that we are entering peak tick season, and it is so important that everyone protect them-
selves with insect repellents and prompt tick checks after celebrating the great outdoors and the 
warmer weather of Spring. Wishing you health & happiness. Please feel free to contact me with any 
questions or concerns. 

Warm regards, Tamara Bedard, RN  (978-772-3335 Ext.340) 

 

HOW TO REMOVE A TICK: 
 

�:�D�V�K���K�D�Q�G�V���� 
�8�V�L�Q�J���F�O�H�D�Q���W�Z�H�H�]�H�U�V�����J�U�D�V�S���W�K�H���W�L�F�N��

�P�R�X�W�K�S�D�U�W�V���D�V���F�O�R�V�H���W�R���W�K�H���V�N�L�Q���D�V���S�R�V��
�V�L�E�O�H�������'�R���Q�R�W���J�U�D�V�S�����V�T�X�H�H�]�H���R�U���W�Z�L�V�W��
�W�K�H���E�R�G�\���R�I���W�K�H���W�L�F�N���D�V���W�K�L�V���P�D�\���V�S�U�H�D�G��
�L�Q�I�H�F�W�H�G���E�R�G�\���I�O�X�L�G�V�����'�R���Q�R�W���E�X�U�Q���R�U��
�X�V�H���$�1�<���V�X�E�V�W�D�Q�F�H���R�Q���W�K�H���W�L�F�N���� 

�3�X�O�O���W�L�F�N���V�W�U�D�L�J�K�W���R�X�W���� 

�8�V�H���D�Q�W�L�V�H�S�W�L�F���R�Q���V�N�L�Q���� 

�:�D�V�K���K�D�Q�G�V���W�K�R�U�R�X�J�K�O�\�� 

 

�d�Z�����^�,�/�E�����W�Œ�}�P�Œ���u���‰�Œ�}�À�]�����•���&�Z�����U���µ�v���]���•�����U���Z�����o�š�Z���]�v�•�µ�Œ���v���������}�µ�v�•���o�]�v�P���š�}�����o�o��
�D���•�•���Œ���•�]�����v�š�•���Á�]�š�Z���D�����]�����Œ���U���š�Z���]�Œ�������Œ���P�]�À���Œ�•�U�����v�����š�Z�}�•�������‰�‰�Œ�}�����Z�]�v�P���D�����]�����Œ����
���o�]�P�]���]�o�]�š�Ç�X 
 
 

MEDICARE WILL BE ISSUING NEW MEDICARE CARDS 
Between April of 2018 and April of 2019, Medicare will be removing Social Security 
numbers from Medicare cards and mailing each person a new card. PLEASE be-
ware of anyone who contacts you about your new Medicare 
card. Medicare will not ask you for personal or private information to get 
your new Medicare number and card.    s 

For more information on the SHINE program, or to meet with a counselor, contact the Ashby COA at 978-
386-2424, ext 27. 


